UPC September 2025 Newsletter

Birthdays Greeters Committee of the Month

02-Paul Hardy 07-Kakacek Family \*Peg Bunn

11-Greg Crowl 14-Mark F. & Kevin K. Chris & Frank Sharp 11-Harper Nerlien 21-Dustin B. & Heinz S.

17-Mary Kallem 28-Paul H. & Greg P. **Ushers** 21-Blayke Nerlien Mark Fisher

28-Taylor Kruger Acolyte Todd Studer

Ali Schmid

## | September 2025 | Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su Mo Tu We The Fr Sa Su Mo

	Closed-Labor Day	1:00pm -5:30pm Blood Drive	6:00am Men's Bible Study 5:00pm Deacon meeting		5	8:00am Men's Group
7 9:00am Worship 10:30am Adult SS	8	9	6:00am Men's Bible Study 3:00pm Session Meeting	11	12	13 8:00am Men's Group
14 9:00am Worship 10:30am Adult SS	15	16	17 6:00am Men's Bible Study	18	19	20 8:00am Men's Group
21 9:00am Worship 10:30am Adult SS	22	23	24 6:00am Men's Bible Study	25	26	27 8:00am Men's Group
9:00am Worship 10:30am Adult SS	29	30	Oct 1	2	3	4

United Presbyterian Church 1 8/13/2025 11:44 AM

## Session Meeting Notes United Presbyterian Church Clarion, Iowa August 13, 2025

Attendees: Kevin Kakacek, Greg Polzin, Frank Sharp, Todd Studer, Peg Bunn and Moderator Rev. Gordon Moen.

Rev. Moen opened the meeting with devotions and prayer.

It was m/s/c to have Greg Polzin act as Session Clerk pro tem in the absence of Deb Olson.

It was m/s/c to accept the Treasurer's report.

It was m/s/c to approve the June minutes.

Todd and Peg are scheduled to assist with communion on August 17th. Peg indicated she will be absent. Greg and Kevin both plan to be present so will fill in for Peg.

It was m/s/c to approve the baptism of Axton Thomas Reichter during worship service on August 17<sup>th</sup>. In addition, the Polzin family asked to use the fellowship hall after the baptism and this request was approved as well.

Session declined to participate in the advertising on a magnet that was brought forth by the Eagle Grove police department. It was m/s/c to renew the CDA membership at the Ambassador level at a cost of \$150.00, however.

It is coming close to the time to having the nominating committee start reaching out for elder and deacon replacements. The committee will consist of the two elders whose terms are ending (Frank and Greg), any deacon whose term is ending, as well as an at-large member of the congregation. Final members of the nominating committee will be decided in the next month to begin the process.

There was discussion on making sure we are keeping our church members and staff safe while in the building and what mechanisms can be put in place to help.

It was m/s/c to pay \$200.00 towards the School Prayer Walk.

Rev. Moen closed with prayer.